St Peter's Church PCC meeting

26 May 2020 7:00pm - 8:20pm via Zoom
Minutes

Present: Barbara Agar, Kate Blake, Chris Clayton, Peter Dickinson, Rachel Fell, David Fisher, Alan Garrow (chair), Sue Heapy, Sarah Martin, Christine McManus, Paul Medforth, Stella Pilling, Judith Simpson, Patricia Stableford and Angus Turner.

In attendance: Carole Raw

1. Welcome and opening prayer

Alan welcomed everyone and opened the meeting with prayer.

2. Bible reflection

Alan led a reflection on John 21:17 and Luke 24:49.
3. Apologies for absence

No apologies had been received.
4. Acceptance of the minutes of April's meeting

The minutes of the PCC meeting held on 28 April were unanimously approved.

5. Matters arising/Finances
David drew attention to May's Standing Committee minutes in which the questions raised at the last meeting in relation to the 2020 budget were answered.
The 2019 accounts are with the auditors at the moment. 

We have received payments for furloughed staff and the system seems to be working efficiently. Carole has also looked into the availability of grants.

6. Safeguarding
Kate was welcomed as our new safeguarding officer and introduced the national CofE safeguarding policy statement that we are required to review and approve every 12 months. Although the policy commitments in the statement are broad, they are supported by a safeguarding manual which explains parishes' responsibilities in more detail. (This is available on the diocese's website, here: https://www.churchofengland.org/sites/default/files/2019-10/ParishSafeGuardingHandBookAugust2019Web.pdf.)

In response to questions/comments on the policy statement:

· Although there are situations where there may be informal contact between children and adults who haven't been vetted/trained, we are guided by the manual which identifies categories of people most likely to have contact (eg youth workers, music leaders) and specifies the appropriate level of training for them. 
· In relation to incident reporting – our job at parish level is chiefly to report/escalate. The manual specifies for example that the police/social services should be contacted in an emergency, otherwise incidents should be reported to a church leader/safeguarding officer who will inform the diocesan safeguarding officer.
Alan reported that a recent review revealed that a Breakfast Club volunteer hadn't undergone the necessary DBS checks. That person has been taken off the rota for the time being. In addition, the procedures for delivering food/care packages to people's homes have been reviewed from a safeguarding perspective.

It was unanimously agreed that the safeguarding policy statement should be accepted and approved.
7. Churchdesk contact management

In light of the increased need to communicate effectively with parishioners during the lockdown, a number of contact management systems have been reviewed. The Churchdesk system emerged as the most suitable for our needs and has been approved by the Standing Committee.
Carole outlined the benefits of the Churchdesk system. There is a free module for the production of newsletters and the system is used successfully by other parishes. It is proposed to try out the free newsletter feature before committing to pay for additional features. The additional features would cost around £1000 per annum, however there will also be savings in printing costs and environmental benefits.

The safety of the data held on the system is guaranteed by Churchdesk. 
In relation to GDPR, Rachel noted that in an ideal world we would seek specific consent before sending out email newsletters via Churchdesk. However, some on the parish list have already given their consent to communications of this type and we also cater for these types of communication in our privacy notice. It is proposed to send out a sample newsletter, inviting recipients to unsubscribe if they don't wish to receive them going forward.
It was acknowledged that communication with people who don't have email addresses (around 60 people on the parish list) would continue to be a challenge and further thought will be given as to how best to communicate with them to ensure they do not feel alienated.
Carole noted that there is further work to be done on the email lists before communications can start.

8. Pastoral care in lockdown
Patricia noted that the current crisis has been an opportunity to live out our faith through acts of love and kindness to each other and support each other. Communication has been key – 365 households have been contacted via a variety of means including emails, cards, Zoom, text messages, and telephone. We have been challenged to use new and innovative channels of communication and this presents an opportunity to communicate in different ways going forward. Those without email (for example care home residents) have received cards and/or telephone calls. As part of a town-wide deanery/Hub initiative, we have also delivered cards containing contact and online worship details to three care homes in our parish.
All offered their grateful thanks to Patricia for her efforts.
Alan also noted that two people are undertaking pastoral care training with the diocese online which should strengthen our pastoral team.

9. Food ministry
Chris reported that our food ministry remains very busy and we have already given out more than 1000 meals this month. 
Although food ministry finances are in a good position currently and large donations of food are still being received, we have lost two big financial donors. The extent of the financing shortfall will not be known until after the crisis but there is no immediate cause for concern.

Alan thanked Chris for his continued hard work in relation to our food ministry.
10. Fabric/building

Paul reported that:

· The carpet fitters are back at work but have not got back to us with a revised quote or a date yet.*
· A boiler service is being undertaken and further work is required next week.
· A VAT rebate of £970 has been claimed in respect of organ repairs.

In addition, there has been no further progress on the altar frontals although a significant donation towards their cost has been received.

* Post meeting note: a revised quote has now been received from Elvingtons (£4550 compared to the previous quote of £4330) and accepted by the Standing Committee. In addition, the roofers have scheduled their remaining work for early July.
11. Minutes of sub-groups

The minutes of the standing committee from April and May 2020 were tabled and received.

12. AOB

Alan noted that information from the diocese/national church is beginning to come through about opening up church again. Further information will be circulated to the PCC in due course. It was agreed to bring forward the next meeting to 30 June in order to focus on re-opening plans and communication.
13. Review of meeting

There was a brief review of the meeting. 
The meeting concluded with prayers at 8.20pm.

2

